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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  5

DATE:  March 1, 2007
BRIEFING:  2007-B0049

PREPARED BY:  Clifton Curry
SUBJECT:  Briefing on Sheriff’s Office implementation of Blue Ribbon Task Force recommendations and other issues.
SUMMARY:  The King County Sheriff will brief the committee today n the status of implementation of the recommendations of the 2006 Blue Ribbon Task force and other issues.
Background.  As part of a complement of reforms for the Sheriff’s Office, Sue Rahr, the King County Sheriff, established a “Blue Ribbon Task Force” to review the internal management systems within the Sheriff’s Office related to employee misconduct and discipline.  The council, along with the executive and the prosecutor were asked to identify citizens to serve on blue ribbon panel.  Ten citizens were selected to serve on this panel and had their first meeting on March 2006 and completed their work in August 2006.

This expert panel of volunteer citizens met ten times over six months, held three public meetings, reviewed the sheriff's internal management systems, model best practices, and heard testimony from labor, sheriff personnel and from the public to identify areas of needed change and developed recommendations for the sheriff and the council on needed reforms.  The task force, with the support of consultant assistance and county staff help, completed a detailed and thorough report documenting the panel's findings, conclusions and recommendations, and plan on presenting its report to the metropolitan King County council's committee of the whole on September 11, 2006.  The plan was accepted through MOTION 12337.
The Council also adopted Ordinance 15611 which created the Office of Law Enforcement Oversight as a new legislative branch agency.  The 2007 budget contains $404,977 in funding and 4.0 FTEs as part of the council’s budget to create the new office.  The Executive’s 2007 budget contained funding for four of the nine priorities identified by the task force (these are priorities the panel identified as having budget implications).  Three of the priorities are part of the sheriff’s budget and one is part of the council’s budget (the establishment of civilian oversight through the Office of Law Enforcement Oversight).  In addition, the council added to the executive’s proposed budget additional resources to implement task force recommendations to improve supervision, evaluate human resources needs, and improve the sheriff’s personnel process.

ATTENDEES:
· The Honorable Sue Rahr, King County Sheriff

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Executive Summary, Blue Ribbon Task Force, Final Report, September 11, 2006
2. Sheriff’s Briefing “BLUE RIBBON PANEL PROGRESS REPORT,” Law, Justice & Human Services Committee, March 1, 2007

3. ISU Job posting 

4. Training Review Board charter 

5. Color, 8-1/2 x 11 values/vision/mission flyer 

6. Letter to Executive, January 22, 2007, RE: Contract Negotiations

